 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

March 26, 2013
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Shirley Krieger John Kopala Kaye Eibeck Judy Edmond

	Mary Barkl Barbara Rippstein Victor Fragnito Francis Cartwright

	Pat Golic Ed Taschner Russ Henzel


Our next meeting will be Tue, May 7, 2013, 1pm at Barros Pizza, 7th street and Coral Gables, 15440 N 7th St., Phoenix, 
A motion to approve March meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Membership Report 

Mary presented membership report:

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
667(390 e-mail) (75 both)

Assoc.


  66 (8 e-mail 1 both)
 

VIPs 


  38 (all e-mail 5 to Honeywell mail drops)

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Treasurer’s Report

Francis gave us a report on March finances, currently we look in good shape because all of the monies out have not been accounted for as yet.  Board approved.
Electronic Tools

Russ reported status quo on server information.  Web hosting provider to raise rates from $4 per month to $20 per month.   Board approved to stay with current provider.
Scholarships 
Ed reported that the team made changes to the rules for scholarships.  All colleges have applicants for scholarships.  U of A, ASU, NAU.  We will award six $1000 scholarships.  Selection of recipients by 4/1, committee to decide who by 5/1 for publication in the the  Bridge.
Programs and Event Status

Pat discussed the April pot lunch menu and prizes to be awarded.  Arizona trivia game and 50/50 pot will be available.  
Barbara updated us on the cruise, and will provide John with more information for the Bridge.  Currently 10 reservations for cabins are signed up.
Shirley gave an update on the Annual meeting everything is set to go with the Elks Club and the speaker, more people have signed up.  Shirley has set a goal of 100+ members attending.  The board agreed to offer four of the “Obama Care” survival guides to members as door prizes.
Kaye divided up the membership list for the board to call members on survey questions; she would like to have results by May meeting. 
Vic will call new directors and invite them to the May board meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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